Benefits: Pre-Tax Parking Fee Deduction Program

The Pre-Tax Parking Fee Deduction Program allows you the choice to payroll deduct your parking fees on a pre-tax basis. When you
elect to payroll deduct on a pre-tax basis, it reduces your taxable income. This allows you to realize savings in Federal Income Taxes
and Medicare. Due to recent changes in Federal tax laws, up to $260 of personal parking expenses per month can be paid for on a pre-
tax basis through this program ($80 per pay period limit because of those months that have three pay periods per month).

You are eligible for the Pre-



Cancellation of Pre-Tax Parking Deductions:

If you wish to stop pre-tax parking deductions during the permit year, you must return your permit. Payroll deductions will be stopped
the following calendar month. Permits items must be returned to finalize permit cancellation. Permits must be returned by the end of
the month, to prevent being charged for the following calendar month. Note that you will remain financially responsible for the permit
fee until you return your permit and your cancellation takes effect.

Termination of Employment and Missed Deductions:

If your employment with the University terminates, you must return your permit. The cancellation date of a permit is the date the
permit is returned to the Bursar’s office, and not your date of termination from the University. Until the permit is returned, it is
considered active, and you will remain financially responsible for the permit fee. If a pre-tax parking deduction is missed for any reason,
including due to your termination of employment or an insufficient amount in your paycheck to cover the permit fee, you are still


https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-regs/td8933.pdf

